
20th March 2020 

Dear parents/carers, 

Today, the children are bringing home lots of letters and other bits and pieces. Please take five 
minutes to go through these. 

Children who have remained in school this week have been provided with a pack of work, books 
and a pencil. Each pack has been compiled by your child’s class teacher and is designed to offer some 
activities for the children to be getting on with at home. Included in the pack is a copy of the login 
for the Letter-join website so that your child can access handwriting exercises and tasks. Children in 
years 2-6 have also been provided with their TT Rockstars logins. We have also included Spring-
themed English and Maths packs with a selection of activities inside. We have also tried to include 
‘Knowledge Organisers’ so that the children can refer to them when they are working on other tasks. 
The exercise books included in the pack are there for the children to record any work they do at 
home if they would like to.  

If you have not yet received a pack because your child has been away from school, please ring the 
school office next week to request a pack for the year group you need and arrange a time to collect 
it. 

In addition to the pack provided in school, we will also be providing daily tasks which will be posted 
on our website. The tasks we set will be on the website by 5pm the day before so that you will have 
time to look through the tasks and be clear with the children about what they need to do. We may 
refer to the ‘Knowledge Organisers’ we have included in the pack to help the children to complete 
the tasks where it might help. In addition to this there will be a weekly set of tasks posted on the 
website for you to look through and choose from and this will include more practical ideas and 
website links to keep the children busy. These weekly activity ideas sheets are all linked to a shared 
theme for the whole school so that if you have children in different year groups, although their 
learning outcomes may be different, the overall learning is linked. In this way, you may be able to 
do some work all together and this might make your job a bit easier. 

The school closure is not extra holiday and the expectation is that all children will be continuing with 
their learning, supported by school. We suggest that you aim for your child to complete the tasks set 
each day (little and often, rather than allowing them to build up) and this will require some support 
from you! It may be helpful to set up a daily routine of work time. I know that there are some parents 
who are concerned about how their children will respond to a change in routine. You may find it 
useful to do a timetable (there is an example on the back of this letter). If you don’t want to do a 
time table, then perhaps your routine could loosely follow the school day. The children could complete 
the English and Maths tasks set each day in the morning with a break in between and then complete 
one or two of the other tasks set for them after they have had a break for lunch. It is important that 
the children do have some breaks from their work and if able to do so, get some fresh air and stretch 
their legs. Also remember that not all learning is academic. Physical activity and personal, social and 
emotional development opportunities are just as important. Cooking together, playing a family 
turn-taking game, or talking to your children are also valuable ways to spend some time. 

Details of how to access the work posted on the website are as follows: 

 the school website address is: https://thorns.sch.life/ 
 Select the tab called ‘SCHOOL CLOSURE WORK’  
 select the folder for your year group phase (Reception, Years 1 and 2, Years 3 and 4 or Years 

5 and 6) 
 inside here you will find the tasks set by your child’s teacher, useful websites and activities 

 

Good luck! 

Remember, school is not closed to staff so we will still be here to help. Our aim is to make the closure 
period as smooth and pain-free for everyone as possible. As always, we will pull together. 

Best wishes, 

The Thorns Primary Team 

https://thorns.sch.life/


 

 

 


